UMPS MEETING MINUTES  
February 2, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm by Vice-President Patti Wrobel.
There was a motion to approve the minutes of the February 2, 2012 meeting as written, it was seconded and passed.
Treasurer’s Report
Gloria Grabarczyk reported that the last of the money for the California trip is coming in and we owe about $3,000 to the travel company. Money is also coming and going for Solo and Ensemble (S&E) contest. There was a lot of money transferred out of student accounts for the California trip. Statements will be sent out in about a month, students with zero balances will not get a statement. Contact Gloria if you need to know what is in your acct.
 There was a motion to approve the treasurer’s report dated 2/29/12 as corrected. There was a second and the motion passed.
Director’s Reports
Mrs. Egger reported that February was very successful for the choir. The Valentine’s singing telegrams (a mini-fundraiser for the music trip) raised $90. There is a YouTube link on the Choir Wiki. The money raised went for music for the trip and the last concert. Mrs. Byrne (phy ed teacher) is choreographing a routine for the music purchased.

Solo and Ensemble (S&E) is Saturday. There are a number of large groups performing and call times are on Wiki. Chamber Choir call time is 7:20 am and performance is 8:20 am. They will wear their formal concert dresses. They are performing in a classroom and space for parents watching the performance might be a limited. Jazz Cabaret was a huge success.
Mr. Hull reported that the orchestra is in full S&E mode and all the performers are sounding great. For S&E everyone should be there at least 30 minutes before their performance time to find sites and warm-up. Orchestra will have their concert the beginning of April and the district orchestra concert the end of April.
 Mrs. Umhoefer reported that she had students that had just performed at Barnes and Noble and the all sounded wonderful. Jazz Cabaret was a success with about 350 in attendance and it looks like it made about $3000. Big Swingface was great. S&E final updated schedules are posted on the band website and she had hard copies. Students have been performing their pieces for their respective classes and everyone is ready. Students are also looking forward to California.
New Business:  
Music Department Awards Banquet: The banquet is the end of May. The directors are starting to plan for the banquet. Seniors will be given information for the Senior slide show on Monday, March 5th with the pictures and information due the end of March. Ticket information for the banquet will be sent out at a later date.
Patches: The music department has a variety of patches (they are optional) available for purchase. There are pictures of the patches on the UMPS website (www.fhsumps.weebly.com) . Music students can earn a music letter based on the number of points they earn while in music (points are cumulative), a total of 150 points is needed for a letter. The points sheet will go out on Monday, March 5th. Numerals are also available, but are the same ones given out for sports. We are in need of someone to help with the ordering of the patches – it should be about 3 to 4 hours work tops.
Old Business:      
Clothing Fundraiser: Mrs. Umhoefer said the website is up and running. It is www.allstarsportswear.com. To get to our products, choose Franklin High School and there are band, choir and orchestra items. They will ship once a month and Mrs. Umhoefer will make arrangements to get the items to the correct students. The company will send a “profit” check once a month. Items were marked up $2. If you want items for California then they should be ordered about a month ahead or right now. The directors will make sure that items wanted for the trip arrive in time. Decals will not be sold on-line, the directors will have them for sale at the high school.
CA trip: The t-shirts for the trip will be here by the April 4th trip meeting. The band will be wearing their concert attire at Disney (Disney has strict dress codes for performers). The itinerary is out, but we do not have Disney performance times, they should be available at the April 4th meeting. The directors believe that the performances at Disney will be outside. There will be a DVD or CD of the soundtrack session for the school. Flight times are on-line, see the band website. There is a medical form due on March 15th. 
There was a motion to adjourn the meeting, it was seconded and passed. The meeting adjourned at 6:24 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Cindy Minshall
